
Alexandria Selectmen’s Meeting Minutes 
February 10, 2015 

 
 
 

� Members Present:  George Tuthill, Donald Sharp and Michael Broome  
� The meeting came to order at 6:00 p.m.  The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 
� The minutes from February 3, 2015 were approved. 
� Items Reviewed and Signed 

o PA-29 Permanent Application for Property Tax Credit/Exemptions: Map 411 Lot 106 
o Lakes Region Planning Committee Transportation Advisory Committee Appointment Letter 

� Department Heads/Commissions 
o Alexandria Conservation Commission 

� A letter was read from the ACC to the Selectmen suggesting that they consider using Trout 
Unlimited for the restoration work that is needed on a portion of Patten Brook; the Selectmen will 
send a letter to Trout Unlimited requesting that they consider the project. 

� There was discussion regarding a 1971 warrant article that restricted the spraying of certain 
chemical and the process to prevent National Grid from spraying any chemicals under the power 
lines. 

� There was a question regarding whether the Selectboard had taken any action on the ACC 
recommendations for the Bog Road Ordinance; the Selectboard has not made a decision 
regarding the recommendations. 

� Business 
o The Selectmen discussed a letter from Lakes Region Public Access Television requesting financial 
support; no decision was made. 
o The Selectmen discussed a letter from DES regarding their new online permit process for subsurface 
systems program applications. 
o The Selectmen discussed a letter from NH Department of Revenue Administration regarding the Tax Year 
2014 Equalization Rate; the overall equalization assessment-sales ratio for the land, buildings and manufacturing 
housing in Alexandria for Tax Year 2014 is 112.7%. 
o There was discussion regarding a concern from taxpayer regarding inability to obtain burn permit from fire 
department and his concerns regarding the Alexandria Volunteer Fire Department; the Selectmen will request that 
the person come in to discuss his concerns with the Selectmen at one of their meetings. 
o The Selectmen approved AVS having a bake sale at the Town Hall on Election Day. 
o Jennifer reminded the Selectmen that she will be on vacation from February 19 through February 26, 
2015.  There will be no Selectmen’s Meeting on Tuesday, February 24th; however, they will still hold a work 
session at 5:00 pm on that date. 
 
 

 
The meeting adjourned at 6:30 p.m. 
Respectfully Submitted,  
Jennifer Dostie, Administrative Assistant 
 


